
 

 

Praised be Jesus Christ! What a joy and honour it has 

been to serve as your Presiding and Diocesan Bishop 

for three months now, a whirlwind experience of 

meetings, phone calls, Zoom meetings, travel, and 

engagements in and through which I have been 

privileged firsthand to witness the tremendous 

vitality, energy, growth, and excitement that defines 

our branch of Christ’s Holy Catholic Church. The 

future has never been brighter for the Anglican 

Province of America, thanks to all of you! Having the 

ability to serve you is the greatest gift of my life – and 

I remain indescribably grateful for your love and 

support.  In this, my first Presiding Bishop’s Epistle, I 

would like to share a brief recap of all the events that 

have transpired for me personally since my 

Enthronement as your Bishop Ordinary on 22nd July 

and Installation as Presiding Bishop on 23rd July. As 

one can tell from the following narrative, the first few 

months of new leadership have been invested in 

interacting with our people and engaging in new 

efforts towards parish growth, spiritual education 

and formation, and ecumenism.  

 

On 8th August, my first episcopal visitation as 

Diocesan occurred at Christ the Redeemer Church, 

Warner Robins, Georgia for celebration of the 

parish’s feast of title, the Transfiguration of Our Lord.  

 

On 10th August, it was necessary for us officially to 

close the mission of Christ the King Church, 

Douglasville, Georgia, which had dwindled. We shall 

forever remain grateful for the devoted ministry of 

the Reverend Canon Edward Warner, who now 

enjoys a well-deserved retirement.  

 

From 19th to 22nd August, I made an episcopal 

visitation to the mission of Saint Matthias Church, 

Dothan, Alabama, which is making amazing progress 

and may soon be in a position to begin in earnest its 

construction of a new Church building. Please 

continue to pray for Father Stephen Miller and the 

faithful of Saint Matthias. Wonderful things are 

happening there!  

 

Little did I realise what a treat was in store when I 

visited Saint Paul’s Church, Melbourne, Florida 

from 25th to 27th August to bless and open the new 

Saint Paul’s Classical School. Father Brian Oldfield, 

Father Raymond Davison, and the staff of the 

parish and school have achieved wonders already, 

and as of this writing, twelve students are now 

enrolled in this newest educational venture in the 

APA. The school is housed in an absolutely beautiful 

and state-of-the-art facility – the school could not 

be better or more professionally organised.  

 

On 11th September I was delighted to offer a retreat 

entitled ‘O Salutaris Hostia: The Eucharist in the 

Life of the Church’ for the faithful at Holy Cross 

Church, Knoxville, Tennessee. My official episcopal 

visitation followed the next day, Sunday 12th 

September. We enjoyed a splendid and active 

weekend together with great attendance.  

 

On 18th September I was blessed beyond measure 

to ordain the Reverend William Joshua Kimbril to 

the Sacred Order of Deacons at Saint George the 

Martyr Church, Simpsonville, South Carolina. 

Deacon Kimbril now serves as Curate to the Very 

Reverend Paul Rivard.  

 

The newly-appointed DEUS Domestic Missions 

Team spent a fantastic and productive three days 

meeting at Ridgecrest Conference Centre in Black 

Mountain, North Carolina from 19th to 22nd 

September preparing for our future work on behalf 

of our Diocese. The team took time to identify those 

parishes and missions which may benefit from 
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revitalisation and also to develop a plan for the 

creation of a new mission congregation in DEUS in 

2023. The ideas and programme coming forward 

will be of intense benefit for our common life and 

outreach. We thank the Reverend Canon Wade 

Miller, Dean Paul Rivard, Father Myles Hixson, and 

Father Mark Perkins for their ministries and 

commitment.  

 

On 22nd September, our Diocesan family assembled 

to offer the Requiem Mass for the blessed repose of 

the priestly soul of Father Gregory P. Miller, who died 

in office as Rector of Saint Matthew’s Church, 

Weaverville, North Carolina on 16th September. 

Please pray for Father Greg, and for the comfort and 

peace of his beloved wife Shirley, his son Father 

Stephen Miller and Father Steve’s wife Jennifer, and 

the entire Miller family. The parish of Saint 

Matthew’s is now entering its search for a new 

Rector. Please keep the parish and its efforts to call 

a new Rector in your daily prayers. It was a true gift 

to spend the day with Saint Matthew’s Church on 

10th October for Sunday Mass and a congregational 

meeting.  

 

On 23rd September I was deeply humbled to be 

invited to provide the keynote banquet address at 

the Provincial Synod of the Anglican Catholic Church. 

The theme was ‘healthy Anglo-Catholic Churches, 

what to do – and not to do.’ At the ACC Synod, the 

Diocese of the Holy Cross officially joined the ACC as 

a constituent Diocese of the Original Province of the 

ACC, and thus, with that merger now accomplished, 

the Anglican Joint Synods were reduced in number 

from four to three, with the ‘G3’ now being the 

Anglican Catholic Church, the Anglican Church in 

America, and the Anglican Province of America. The 

G3 is a good development, as it means our 

jurisdictions are continuing to unite and more 

closely collaborate.  

 

On 2nd October I attended the Deanery meeting of 

the Deep South in Warner Robins, Georgia, where 

seven of our clergy gathered for a day of reflection, 

prayer, and a liturgical practicum on the Low Mass 

as celebrated according to the Missal. The Very 

Reverend Matthew Harlow is Dean and Canon to the 

Ordinary.  
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The fifth official meeting of the Anglican Joint 

Synods-Polish National Catholic Church Dialogue 

transpired at Holy Trinity PNCC Cathedral in 

Manchester, New Hampshire, from 4th to 6th 

October. Our Churches were in full communion from 

1946 to 1978, and we pray that our once happy 

relationship can be rediscovered and reinvigorated. 

The dialogue is making a slow but steady 

progression.  

 

A highlight of the year arrived on Sunday 17th 

October, when I was elated to institute Father 

Wesley Walker as the new Rector of Saint Paul’s 

Church, Crownsville, Maryland. Father Walker is 

exercising a terrific and powerful ministry at Saint 

Paul’s, and the Sunday of his institution saw a 

packed Church. The day before, Saturday the 16th, 

witnessed another retreat on the same 

quintessentially important theme of the Eucharist: 

‘O Salutaris Hostia.’  

 

Impending visitations will include All Saints’ Church, 

Mills River, North Carolina, Saint Philip’s Church, 

Blacksburg, Virginia, and Saint Martin’s Church, 

Ocala, Florida. It is hoped that a meeting between 

the Primate of the Traditional Anglican Church (TAC) 

and your Presiding Bishop will take place in British 

Columbia, Canada, before the end of 2021, so that 

our jurisdictions may lay the groundwork for a full 

communio in sacris agreement between the APA 

and TAC in the near future, thus bringing the 

international Continuum into an even more intimate 

fellowship and cooperation.  

 

Spring Clergy Conference and Committee 

meetings 
We eagerly look forward to our first ever Spring APA 

Clergy Conference, to be held from Monday 25th to 

Wednesday 27th April 2022, at Ridgecrest 

Conference Centre in Black Mountain, North 

Carolina, one of the loveliest towns in the entire 

country! The teaching theme for the Conference will 

be ‘The Liturgy: An Explanation of the Theology and 

Practice of the Missal.’ Our Conference will afford 

the opportunity for prayer and fellowship, mutual 

study, and time just to be together and enjoy one 

another’s company. There will be plenty of time to 

enjoy the sights around Black Mountain and to take 



 

 

in the natural beauty of the region as well as the 

wonderful dining and shopping in town. One can 

even join me on a little fishing expedition! We 

enthusiastically encourage all clergy to attend. 

Updated information will be sent to everyone very 

soon indeed. All APA clergy, deaconesses, 

postulants, deaconess candidates, committee 

members, and their spouses are invited from any 

part of our Province.  

 

Please know you are always welcome to reach out to 

me at any time should you need anything at all - 

404.313.9448 or bishopchjones@anglicanprovince.org. 

Each and every one of you abides in my continual 

prayers. You go with me to the Altar of God. I cannot 

adequately express how much I appreciate you and 

what a supernal blessing it is to be your new Father 

in God.  

 

God bless you! 

 

In Our Blessed Lord, 

 

+Chad 

 
Reminder New APA and DEUS Office email 
Please update your emails directories to our new 

office email of office@anglicanprovince.org. We pray 

this is the last change after the technical issues that 

arose from our last email address. 

 

Title Clarification 
The Most Reverend Walter H. Grundorf, D.D., our 

beloved retired Presiding and Diocesan Bishop 

(DEUS), retains the title “the Most Reverend.” 

 

DEUS Synod Recap 
The 53rd Synod of the Diocese of the Eastern United 

States was held from 20th to 22nd July 2021, at the 

DoubleTree Atlanta Perimeter Hotel in Dunwoody, 

Georgia, sponsored by Saint Barnabas Cathedral. On 

Wednesday 21st July the Diocese and Province 

celebrated with a beautiful banquet the ministry of 

our retiring Diocesan and Presiding Bishop Walter H. 

Grundorf, D.D., with  special presentations and 

various gifts, including the first ever Bishop 

Chambers Award from the Joint Synod Bishops “for 
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his many years of dedicated service to the cause of 

traditional Anglicanism, his commitment to The 

Affirmation of Saint Louis and his ecumenical efforts 

that culminated in the historic communio in sacris 

agreement of 2017.”  

 

On Thursday 22nd July, our fourth Diocesan Bishop, 

Chandler Holder Jones, was solemnly enthroned as 

the Ordinary at Saint Barnabas. The new Episcopal 

staff was announced: Daniel Wilder, CPA was elected 

as DEUS (and later APA) Treasurer; Charles Miller, 

Esq., was appointed as DEUS and APA Chancellor; 

Lisa Ulrich will continue as Diocesan and Provincial 

Executive Secretary, as will Bishop William Perkins 

as DEUS Suffragan Bishop. Other DEUS 

Appointments are: Fr. Erich Zwingert, Prebendary; 

Fathers Mark Menees and Michael Ward, 

Archdeacons; Fr. Matthew Harlow, Canon to the 

Ordinary and Dean of the Deep South; Fr. Glenn 

Spencer, Canon Theologian; Fr. Wade Miller, Canon 

Missioner; Fr. J. Gordon Anderson, Canon for Liturgy 

and the Arts. Area Deans are: The Very Reverends, 

Fr. Anderson, Mid-Atlantic; Fr. Harlow, Deep South; 

Fr. Menees, Central & Eastern Carolinas; Fr. Paul 

Rivard, Appalachia; Fr. Ralph Waterhouse, Central 

Florida, and Bishop Perkins, South Florida. The 

Bishop’s Advisory Committees and the Board of 

Examining Chaplains were appointed. The Standing 

Committee and members of various Boards were 

elected and/or appointed. 

 

DMA and DOW merger finalized - now Diocese of 

the Central and Western States (DCWS)  
The Diocese of Mid-America (DMA) and the Diocese 

of the West (DOW) voted to merge their two dioceses 

at their respective Synods from 21st to 22nd July 

2021, later meeting together for the signing of the 

resolution document to be presented to the 

Provincial Synod. The DMA and DOW have completed 

the work to create a new and unified Diocese that is 

the presence of the APA west of the Mississippi River 

to the Pacific Coast and south to the border of 

Mexico. Their new name is Diocese of the Central 

and Western States (DCWS) under the leadership of 

the Rt. Rev. Robert Todd Giffin, D.D., Bishop 

Ordinary. The Diocesan Administrator will remain 

Norma Jean Giffin, as will the Archdeacon, the Ven. 

Franklin Endres. The Canon to the Ordinary is Fr. 
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Robert Cheeseman; The Canon for Pastoral Care, Fr. 

Yossi Sarid; Dean of the Northwest, Fr. Robert 

Hawkins; and Diocesan Missioners, Fathers Ian 

Dunn and John Lohmann. A complete list of new 

officers and appointments, including committee 

members is available on the APA website under the 

news article “A New Diocese is Formed.” In addition 

to establishing leadership and committee roles, the 

diocese has developed a Diocesan Newsletter to 

help keep the spread-out diocese in touch with its 

members. The newsletter is called the “Diocesan 

Messenger,” and is managed by Anne Fincke of All 

Saints Church, Prescott, Arizona. 

 

Provincial Synod Recap 
Several major events occurred during the Provincial 

Synod, held at the same location as the Diocesan 

Synods. The proposed merger of the Diocese of Mid-

America and the Diocese of the West was 

unanimously ratified to proceed by the Provincial 

Synod on Thursday, 22nd July. The Most Rev. Walter 

H. Grundorf gave his final Synod Address. There was 

a change of other key positions in the APA and 

DEUS. D.J. Fulton, provincial and diocesan treasurer, 

retired after 13 years, as did Glen Wieland after 

more than 30 years as chancellor. Mr. Fulton and 

Mr. Wieland were honored at Provincial Synod for 

their long years of service when Bishop Grundorf 

presented them with the Companions of St. George 

Award, occasionally presented to outstanding 

laypeople in the APA. Officers and Members of the 

Provincial Council were elected, including Fr. Ian 

Dunn as Secretary of Provincial Synod (and 

Provincial Council). The following day, Friday 23rd 

July, at the conclusion of the Provincial Synod of the 

APA, Bishop Jones was elected the second Presiding 

Bishop of the APA and installed into his office during 

the final Mass of the Synod.  

 

Anglican Youth Camp 2022 
Anglican Youth Camp is back for 2022! Camp will be 

from 5th to11th June, in Westfield, NC. Bishop Jones 

is returning as Camp Spiritual Director and Father 

Matt Harlow as the Camp Director. This year’s 

program will focus on: “What does it mean to be an 

Anglican?” In addition to daily Mass and Anglican 

Studies, we will have all of the camp activities we 

love such as: Swimming, Archery, Riflery, Canoeing, 
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Paint Ball, and High Ropes. The cost per Camper is 

$425. If a parish or an individual would look to help 

offset costs, we need donations and scholarships. If 

you are interested in being a Camp Counselor, 

please let Fr. Matt know. Camp is open to youth aged 

8-15, 16 if you have attended the camp previously. 

To begin the registering process go to our website: 

http://www.anglicanyouthcamp.com or email Fr. 

Matt: harlowmatthew@gmail.com. 

 

APA Holy Land Pilgrimage, Date Change:  

14th to 24th February 2022 
Following is an update from Fr. John W. Klein, SSC 

members of the Anglican Province of America. 

 “The APA Holy Land Pilgrimage has become an 

annual journey with many enthusiastic pilgrims. This 

year we were forced to postpone our departure due 

to the very strict, very prudent COVID-19 protocols 

put in place by the state of Israel. They are wise in 

doing so and we are blessed to be going to the most 

enlightened nation in the Middle East - Israel. This 

journey is going to be even better than those 

before... Do not worry, we have room for you to go. 

You can register using the URL https://

www.explority.com/t/4fvdhe65up.  

 This year I am sponsoring three young priests who 

otherwise could not go on this marvelous pilgrim 

journey. They will learn so much and their preaching 

and teaching will come alive with biblical images 

from the Holy Land. If you wish to support this effort, 

please make checks payable to: Saint James the 

Great Anglican Church, memorandum: Discretionary 

account / APA Holy Land Pilgrimage. Then mail the 

check to me at: The Rev’d John William Klein, 601 

Rustic St, Opelika, AL 36801. I will send you a letter 

for the IRS records. “Remember the words of the 

Lord Jesus, ‘It is more blessed to give than receive.’” 

Thank you for your generosity.  

 I will be the spiritual guide for this pilgrimage 

2022, with Linda my wife helping me. Please take 

your treasured place and register today. Join us to 

venture forth following Patriarchs and Prophets, 

Christ and his Apostles to celebrate the Eucharist 

daily at the very holiest sites, to pray Morning and 

Evening Prayer as we go, and to build a Christian 

community fellowship that you will never forget. And 

you will never read or hear the Bible the same way 

again after walking in the footsteps of Christ in 
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Galilee and Jerusalem.  

… We are going to Petra in Jordan this time, and 

following Moses to Mount Nebo, Madaba and Jerash 

as well. This is going to be really different and a 

journey few have ever made. This is simply not to be 

missed. So mark your calendars for 14-24 February 

2022 and start saving your shekels for the journey 

of a lifetime. Call Fr. Klein at (334) 663-2985 for 

more information. Shalom!” 

 

Ad Clerum APA 

 

Ordination and Institution 
DEUS: Mr. Joshua Kimbril was ordained to the 

Diaconate on September 18, 2021, at the Anglican 

Church of Saint George the Martyr, Simpsonville, 

South Carolina, by the Most Rev. Chandler Holder 

Jones, SSC. Father Kimbril will serve as Deacon at 

Saint George the Martyr Church assisting Rector, the 

Rev. Paul Rivard. 

DEUS: The Rev. Wesley Walker was installed as 

Rector of Saint Paul’s Church, Crownsville,  

Maryland, on October 17, 2021, by the Most Rev. 

Chandler Holder Jones.  

 

New Assignments 
DEUS: The Rev. Kevin Fife was assigned as Vicar, 

Saint James, Gloucester, VA, August 1, 2021. 

DCWS: The Rev. Vincent Varnas was called to be 

Curate at Saint Michael’s, Wilsonville, Oregon, 

effective, October 17, 2021,  

DCWS: The Rev. Daniel Squires has resigned as 

Curate of Saint Michael’s Church, Wilsonville, 

Oregon, and will be a non-parochial priest due to 

work obligations. 

 

Retirements 
DEUS: The Rev. Canon Edward Warner, Vicar of 

Christ the King, Douglasville, Georgia, retired August 

10, 2021. 

DEUS: The Rev. Thomas Burr retired as Rector of 

Saint Paul’s, Crownsville, Maryland, October 17, 

2021. 

 

Church Closings: 
• Christ the King, Douglasville, Georgia 

• Holy Angels Mission, Aloha, Oregon 
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Vacancies 
• St. Athanasius, Glen Allen, VA  

• St. Luke’s Church, Port Orange, FL 

• St. Matthew’s Church, Weaverville, NC 

• St. Thomas, Alto, GA  

 

Requiescat in pace 
DEUS: The Reverend Father Gregory P. Miller, rector, 

Saint Matthew’s, Weaverville, North Carolina, 

entered life eternal September 16, 2021. 

DEUS: The Reverend Father Howard Underwood, 

retired, Leesburg, Florida, entered life eternal 

September 29, 2021. 

 

O God, who hast made thy servants Gregory and 

Howard to flourish among the Ministers of Apostolic 

Succession in the honourable office of a Priest: 

grant, we beseech thee, that they may also be joined 

with thine Apostles in a perpetual fellowship. 

Through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 

 

Rest eternal grant unto them, O Lord, and let light 

perpetual shine upon them. May their souls, and the 

souls of all the faithful departed, through the mercy 

of God, rest in peace. Amen.  

 

Prayer List  
Of your charity, keep in your prayers:  

Bishop David Haines, Fr. Mark Menees, Fr. Bob 

Tufton, Bishop Robert Loiselle, Fr. Michael Clay 

Smith, Fr. John Gibson, Bishop Raymond Hanlan, 

Bishop Larry Shaver, Fr. Chris Gardner. 

RIP: Fr. Gregory Miller, Fr. Howard Underwood. 

 

Itineraries 
 

APA Presiding Bishop, DEUS Bishop Ordinary Jones  
Aug. 8: Episcopal Visitation, Christ the Redeemer, 

Warner Robins, GA. 

Aug. 10: Church Closing, Christ the King, 

Douglasville, GA. 

Aug. 11: Ecumenical meeting with ACA Bishop, 

Dunwoody, GA. 

Aug. 22: Episcopal Visitation, St. Matthias, Dothan, 

AL. 

Aug. 26: Blessing and Opening of Saint Paul's 

Classical School at St. Paul’s Church, Melbourne, FL. 

 



 

 

APA Presiding Bishop, DEUS Bishop Ordinary 

Jones Itinerary (cont.) 
Aug. 31: Provincial Council Meeting via Zoom. 

Sept. 8: Mass celebrant for Saint Thomas the 

Apostle, Alto, GA. 

Sept. 11: Conductor for Retreat on the Blessed 

Sacrament, Holy Cross, Knoxville, TN. 

Sept. 12: Confirmation and Episcopal Visit, Holy 

Cross, Knoxville, TN. 

Sept. 18: Ordination of William Joshua Kimbril to the 

Sacred Order of Deacons, Church of St. George the 

Martyr, Simpsonville, SC. 

Sept. 19-22: DEUS Domestic Missions Team 

Meeting, Black Mountain, NC. 

Sept. 22: Requiem Mass celebrant, Father Gregory 

Miller, Weaverville, NC. 

Sept. 22-24: Banquet Speaker, Synod of the 

Anglican Catholic Church and the Diocese of the 

Holy Cross, Athens, GA. 

Sept. 26: Annual Meeting, St. Barnabas Cathedral, 

Dunwoody, GA. 

Sept. 28: G3 Archbishop Conference Call. 

Oct. 2: Deanery Meeting, Deep South Deanery, 

Warner Robins, GA. 

Oct. 4-6: Fifth official meeting of the Anglican Joint 

Synods - Polish National Catholic Church Dialogue, 

Manchester, NH. 

Oct 10: Mass and meeting, St. Matthew's, 

Weaverville, NC. 

Oct 16: Conductor for Retreat on the Blessed 

Sacrament, St. Paul’s Church, Crownsville, MD. 

Oct 17: Institution of Father Wesley Walker as 

Rector, Confirmations, Episcopal Visit, St. Paul’s 

Church, Crownsville, MD. 

Oct 19: G3 Archbishop Conference Call. 

Oct. 24: Mass celebrant, Saint Thomas the Apostle 

Church, Alto, GA. 

Nov. 7: Episcopal Visitation, All Saints’, Mills River, 

NC. 

Nov. 14, Episcopal Visitation and Confirmations, St. 

Philip’s, Blacksburg, VA. 

Dec. 4-5: Episcopal Visitation, St. Martin’s Church, 

Ocala, FL. 

Jan. 30: Episcopal Visitation, St. Alban’s Church, 

Joppa, MD. 
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DCWS Bishop Ordinary Giffin Itinerary 
Nov. 7: Episcopal Visitation, Living Grace Anglican 

Mission, Conroe, TX.  

November (TBD): Nashotah House visit, Nashotah, 

Wisconsin. 

 

DEUS Suffragan Bishop Perkins Itinerary 
Aug.10: Southeast Florida Traditional Anglican 

Clericus Delray Beach, FL. 

Aug 31: Provincial Council Zoom Meeting 

Sep. 14: Southeast Florida Traditional Anglican 

Clericus Delray Beach, FL. 

Oct. 12: Southeast Florida Traditional Anglican 

Clericus Delray Beach, FL. 

Nov. 9: Southeast Florida Traditional Anglican 

Clericus Delray Beach, FL. 

 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 
 August Birthdays 

01 Rev. Kevin Burks 

09 Rev. Mr. Robert Shoup 

10 Rev. Mr. Louis Linn 

16 Rev. James Danford 

18 Rev. M. Tracy Smith, SSA 

25 Very Rev. Ralph Waterhouse 

 

 August Anniversaries 

05 Rev. Bradley Cunningham, Priesthood 

08 Rev. Randall Russell, Diaconate 

11 Rev. James Johnson, Jr. Diaconate 

13 Rev. William Martin, SSC, Diaconate 

13 Rev. Canon R. H. Tregenza, Ph.D., Diaconate 

14 Rev. Mr. Allen Ryan, Diaconate 

15 Rev. Creighton McElveen, Diaconate 

15 Rev. Daniel Squires, Priesthood 

17 Rev. Canon Walter Crites, Priesthood 

18 Rev. Mark Perkins, Diaconate 

23 Rev. Chris Gardner, SSA, SM, Priesthood 

23 Rev. James Johnson, Jr. Priesthood 

23 Rev. Mr. Arthur Walker, Diaconate 

24 Rev. Michael Northup, Priesthood 

25 Rev. Stokes Smith, Jr., Priesthood 

30 Dss. M. Clare Burgess, Set Apart 

 

 September Birthdays 

06 Rev. Raymond Davison 

09 Rt. Rev. Robert Loiselle 



 

 

 September Birthdays (cont.) 

11 Ven. Franklin Endres 

12 Rev. Robert Tufton 

15 Rev. Michael Bolt 

19 Rev. David Sokol, OPS, OHI, SSM 

21 Rev. Paul Gerlock 

21 Rev. Mason Waldhauser 

23 Rev. Canon Glenn Spencer 

24 Rev. Predenbary Erich Zwingert, SSC 

29 Rev. Peter Joslyn 

29 Rev. Canon Yossi Sarid, M. Div, DMin, BCC 

  

 September Anniversaries 

03 Rev. Daniel Rieger, Ph.D., Diaconate 

07 Rev. Michael Stranz, OSB, Diaconate 

10 Rev. Paul Beutell, II, Diaconate 

10 Rev. Matthew Harlow, Diaconate 

12 Rev. Stephen Miller, Priesthood 

13 Rev. Canon Robert Jennings, Diaconate 

15 Rev. Canon Yossi Sarid, D.Min, Diaconate 

18 Most Rev. Chandler Jones, SSC, Bishop 

19 Rev. Kevin Fife, Priesthood 

20 Rev. O. Michael Cawthon, Sr., Priesthood 

21 Rev. O. Michael Cawthon, Sr., Diaconate 

22 Rt. Rev. David Haines, Diaconate 

22 Rev. Mason Waldhauser, Priesthood 

24 Very Rev. J. Gordon Anderson, Diaconate 

24 Dss Linda Burns, OSB, Set Apart 

24 Rev. Chris Gardner, SSA, SM, Diaconate 

26 Rev. Mr. Grant Brodrecht, Ph. D., Diaconate 

26 Rev. Michael Stranz, OSB, Priesthood 

28 Rev. G. Allen Fisher, Diaconate 

28 Rev. Mark Perkins, Priesthood 

  

 October Birthdays 

01 Rev. Eric Holle 

01 Rev. Canon John O’Brien, Major USAF 

01 Rev. Mark Perkins 

01 Rev. Robert Placer 

03 Rt. Rev. William Perkins, Jr., CBS, SM 

05 Rev. David Conway 

05 Rev. Ronald Massey 

05 Rev. Michael Stranz, OSB 

16 Rev. William Baker 

16 Rev. Frank Bartlett, SSM 

16 Rev. William Baker 

18 Rev. Daniel Malcolm 

18 Rev. Mr. Allen Ryan 
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20 Rev. Canon Edward Warner 

23 Rev. Canon Robert Jennings 

23 Rev. Mr. Thad Osborne 

24 Rev. Mr. Josef Mayntz 

26 Dss. Cynthia Hensley 

26 Rev. James Johnson, Jr. 

28 Rev. John Gibson 

 

 October Anniversaries 

01 Rev. Thomas Burr, Priesthood 

04 Rev. Nicholas Henderson, Priesthood 

04 Rev. Mark Pavlina, Priesthood 

05 Rev. David Conway, Priesthood 

06 Rt. Rev. Robert Giffin, D.D., Bishop 

07 Dss Cynthia Hensley, Set Apart 

07 Rev. Stephen Sommerrock, Priesthood 

08 Rev. Robert Tufton, Diaconate 

10 Very Rev. Canon Robert Hawkins, Priesthood 

11 Rev. Thomas Burr, Diaconate 

13 Rev. Eric Holle, Priesthood 

14 Rev. M. Tracy Smith, SSA, Priesthood 

15 Rev. Canon John O’Brien, Priesthood 

16 Rt. Rev. Larry Shaver, Obl, OSB, Diaconate 

17 Rt. Rev. Larry Shaver, Obl, OSB, Priesthood 

18 Rev. Ben Holland, Priesthood 

19 Rev. John Lohmann IV, Diaconate 

19 Rev. Stephen Miller, Diaconate 

19 Rev. Mason Waldhauser, Diaconate 

20 Rev. William Baker, Diaconate 

20 Rev. Christopher Smith, Diaconate 

22 Rt. Rev. C. Peter Brewer, Bishop 

22 Rev. Wesley Walker, Diaconate 

23 Most Rev. Walter H. Grundorf, D.D., Diaconate 

26 Rev. Richard Baskwill, Diaconate 

28 Rev. William Baker, Priesthood 

28 Rev. Rosemond Etienne, Priesthood 

28 Rev. Pierre Nacius, Priesthood 

28 Rev. Christopher Smith, Priesthood 

28 Rev. Wilfrid Ulysse, Priesthood 

29 Rev. Vincent Varnas, Diaconate 

30 Rev. Dr. Creighton Barnes, Diaconate 

30 Rt. Rev. Robert Loiselle, Diaconate 

31 Rev. Canon R. H. Tregenza, PhD, Priesthood 

31 Rev. Canon Edward Warner, Priesthood 

 

 November Birthdays 

05 Rev. John Poole 

10 Rev. Michael Bowhay 



 

 

 November Birthdays (cont.) 

11 Rev. Dr. Creighton Barnes 

14 Rev. Canon Robert Tregenza, PhD 

20 Very Rev. Matthew Harlow 

20 Rev. David Masterson 

22 Rev. Kenneth Bailey, Jr. 

28 Rev. Sean McDermott 

 

 November Anniversaries 

01 Dss. Deborah Kidd, Setting Apart 

02 Very Rev. Canon Robert Hawkins, Diaconate 

04 Rev. Daniel Malcolm, Priesthood 

10 Rev. Michael Bolt, Priesthood 

11 Rev. David Conway, Diaconate 

11 Rev. Mr. Robert Shoup, Jr., Diaconate 

12 Rev. Canon Robert Cheeseman, Priesthood 

13 Rev. Canon John O’Brien, Diaconate 

13 Rev. Mr. Wilfrid Ulysse, Diaconate 

14 Rt. Rev. William Perkins, Jr., CBS,SM, Bishop 

16 Rev. David Sokol, OPS, OHI, SSM, Diaconate 

17 Rev. Eugene Godbold, PhD, Diaconate 

17 Rev. Mr. Louis Linn, Diaconate 

17 Rev. Canon Glenn Spencer, Diaconate 

20 Rt. Rev. G. Raymond Hanlan, Diaconate 

20 Rev. Myles Hixson, Priesthood 

20 Rev. Mr. Christopher Perez, Diaconate 

22 Most Rev. Walter Grundorf, D.D., Priesthood 

25 Rt. Rev. Robert Loiselle, Priesthood 

25 Rev. Daniel Rieger, PhD, Priesthood 

 

 December Birthdays 

04 Rev. O. Michael Cawthon, Sr. 

05 Rev. Canon Walter Crites, V.G. Emeritus 

05 Very Rev. Nicholas Henderson 

08 Rev. Richard Baskwill 

08 Rev. John Lohmann, IV 

16 Rev. Chris Gardner, SSA, SM 

17  Rev. Mr. Thomas Houghton 

20 Rev. Robert Kirk 

20  Rev. John Klein 

23 Rt. Rev. Robert Giffin, D.D. 

27 Rev. Michael Smith 

30 Rev. Canon Robert Cheeseman 
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 December Anniversaries 

05 Very Rev. Ralph Waterhouse, Priesthood 

06 Rev. Canon Robert Cheeseman, Diaconate 

07 Rev. Kevin Burks, Diaconate 

10 Rev. Mr. Lawrence Stogner, III, Diaconate 

12 Very Rev. Paul Rivard, Diaconate 

13 Rev. George Harding, Priesthood 

14 Rev. Mr. J. Boyd Baker, Diaconate 

14 Rev. Michael Northup, Diaconate 

15 Rev. Bradley Cunningham, Diaconate 

16 Rt. Rev. William Perkins, CBS, SM, Priesthood 

16 Rev. Prebendary Erich Zwingert, SSC, Priesthood 

19 Rev. Michael Bowhay, Priesthood 

21 Most Rev. Chandler Jones, SSC, Priesthood 

29 Rev. David Coady, SSA, Diaconate 

30 Rev. David Eastes, Diaconate 

 

Please contact the APA Office at 407.657.0880,  

800.480.1087 or office@anglicanprovince.org if any 

dates are in error or a date has been omitted.  


